

Travaillons ensemble

For Immediate release

QCGN Statement on Appointment of New Parliamentary Secretaries

Montreal – September 18, 2023 – The Quebec Community Groups Network (QCGN) congratulates Members of Parliament who have been appointed or re-appointed as Parliamentary Secretaries in the Trudeau government. Parliamentary secretaries serve as key representatives of the government, assisting their Ministers in the House and committees.

"We are pleased to continue working with Nickel Belt MP Marc Serré, who continues as Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Official Languages and look forward to working with Hull-Aylmer MP Greg Fergus at Treasury Board and Etobicoke MP James Maloney at Justice," said QCGN President Eva Ludvig. "These are ministries with which we work closely on a regular basis, and we will seek meetings with each of them in the near future."

The QCGN wishes to express its profound appreciation to Mount Royal MP and former Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Public Services and Procurement Anthony Housefather for his courageous and principled stand earlier this year on behalf of the English-speaking community of Quebec.

For further information:

QCGN Communications | communications@qcgn.ca